Exhibit No.:

**FILED August 3, 2007 Data Center Missouri Public Service Commission** 

Issue:

N/A

Witness:

N/A

Type of Exhibit:

N/A

Sponsoring Party: Missouri Propane Gas Ass'n

Case No.: GA-2007-0212, et al.

Date Testimony Prepared: N/A

40 Proparetas Exhibit No. 12 Date 7-27-07 Case No. GA - 2007-02/2 GA - 2007-03/0

GF- 2007-0215

## Heisinger, Khristine

From: Randal T. Maffett [rmaffett@sendero.biz]

Sent: Saturday, November 11, 2006 1:12 PM

To: Scott Shumate

Cc: Mike Lumby; Pete Humble; Michael J., Lewis

Subject: Town Hall meeting...

Scott – wanted to give you a heads up that we're planning to host a "town hall" type meeting the first week of Dec (I think it's on Wed, the 6<sup>th</sup>). I also wanted to extend a personal invitation to yourself, the mayor and anyone else in the City Office (Chamber of Commerce, various economic development groups, etc...) who would like to attend. The ultimate key to our success depends heavily on a strong level of commitment from the major industrials to justify the cost (\$6MM+) of expanding our system to Lebanon. So, it will be very helpful to have a strong showing with plenty of City Official support.

Mike Lumby, SMNG's general manager and Pete Humble, SMNG's operations manager, will be coordinating all the details and I've asked them to follow up with you accordingly.

I will be in Jeff City on Friday, next week for a pre-application meeting with MPSC Staff. We're hoping to file our formal application for the Certificate of Convenience & Public Necessity on or around Dec. 1<sup>st</sup>. Assuming the process goes smoothly, we could begin construction in early Spring and would like to target having gas available by late Summer, early Fall in advance of Winter 2007.

Let me know if you have any questions...

Randy Maffett 1001 Fannin, Suite 550 Houston, TX 77002 (713) 655-0523 ofc (713) 655-7502 fax rmaffett@sendero.biz www.sendero.biz

